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Hong Kong Exchanges and Clearing Limited and The Stock Exchange of Hong Kong Limited 

take no responsibility for the contents of this announcement, make no representation as to its 

accuracy or completeness and expressly disclaim any liability whatsoever for any loss 

howsoever arising from or in reliance upon the whole or any part of the contents of this 

announcement. 
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PROPOSED AMENDMENTS TO THE BYE-LAWS 
 

This announcement is made by K & P International Holdings Limited (the “Company”) 

pursuant to Rule 13.51(1) of the Rules Governing the Listing of Securities on The Stock 

Exchange of Hong Kong Limited (the “Listing Rules”) in relation to the proposed 

amendments to the bye-laws of the Company (the “Bye-laws”). 

 

On 1 January 2022, the Listing Rules were amended by, among others, adopting a uniform 

set of 14 core standards for shareholder protections for issuers regardless of their place of 

incorporation set out in Appendix 3 to the Listing Rules.  Furthermore, the Company 

proposes to modernize and provide flexibility to the Company in relation to the conduct of 

general meetings.  As such, the board of directors of the Company (the “Board”) proposes to 

make certain amendments to the Bye-laws to conform to the said core standards for 

shareholder protections, to allow a general meeting to be held as an electronic meeting (also 

referred to as virtual general meeting) or a hybrid meeting and to incorporate certain 

housekeeping changes.  The Board also proposes to adopt the new Bye-laws in substitution 

for, and to the exclusion of, the existing Bye-laws. 

 

The proposed amendments to the Bye-laws shall be subject to the passing of a special 

resolution by the shareholders of the Company at the forthcoming annual general meeting of 

the Company to be held on Wednesday, 24 May 2023 (the “AGM”).  A circular containing, 

among others, details of the proposed amendments to the Bye-laws and a notice convening 

the AGM will be despatched to the Company’s shareholders as soon as practicable. 

 

 

On behalf of the Board 
     K & P International Holdings Limited 

Lai Pei Wor 

     Chairman 

 

Hong Kong, 24 March 2023 
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As at the date of this announcement, the Board comprises Messrs. Lai Pei Wor and Chan Yau 

Wah (being executive directors) and Messrs. Kung Fan Cheong, Mak Kwai Wing and Li Yuen 

Kwan, Joseph (being independent non-executive directors). 
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